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Applicant’s Report 
2820 W. Cary Street Special Use Permit Amendment  
James Rosendale, Managing Member, Cary Street Properties, LLC  
 
Cary Street Properties, LLC, the owner of 2820 W Cary Street, is seeking an amendment to Special Use 
Permit No. 92-169-108 dated May 26, 1992. The requested amendment is to Section 3.C. of the special 
use permit. Section 3.C outlines the structure should be used as a shopping center, the minimum 
number of shop spaces in the shopping center, and the allowable uses of the shop spaces.  
 

Current Section 3.C of Special Use Permit No. 92-169-108: 

 
 

Proposed amendment to Section 3.C: 
(c) That the existing structure located at 2820 West Cary Street may be utilized 
as a shopping center. Uses within the shopping center shall be limited to those 
uses permitted with the Urban Business Zoning District as specified in the City of 
Richmond Zoning Regulations. 
 
Cary Street Properties, LLC took ownership of 2820 West Cary Street in 2005 and has hosted a stable 
base of tenants over the years. We take great pride in the condition and maintenance of the property 
and believe the opportunity and value we offer our tenants is rare in Carytown. Our tenants enjoy 
available street parking and the proximity to the Colonial Avenue City Parking Deck make our property a 
convenient destination for our tenant’s customers. As the richness and diversity of Carytown has 
evolved over the years, so has the mix of potential tenants seeking space in our property. The limitations 
on the property’s use outlined in the 1992 Special Use Permit seem less relevant today. 
 
Today, visitors to Carytown arrive with a wide variety of interests and tastes. The use limitations 
outlined in Section 3.C hamper our ability to market our property to tenants hoping to meet the demand 
of Carytown shoppers.  
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The most immediate impact of our proposed amendment will be to our newest tenant ONIGIRI RVA. In 
April 2019, ONIGIRI RVA leased Unit C facing Colonial Avenue. Due to the Special Use Permit limitations 
on specialty food stores, ONIGIRI RVA is currently operating its sales as part of the Tokyo Market located 
in Unit B (diagram page 3).  All customers use the Tokyo Market entrance to Unit B to access ONIGIRI 
RVA through an adjoining doorway. The Tokyo Market has been a tenant since 2005. 
 
The proposed amendment to Section 3.C would permit ONIGIRI RVA to operate independently by 
leveraging the street entrance to Unit C. This change should improve the viability and potential success 
of both businesses. 
 

ONIGIRI RVA  

ONIGIRI RVA is a carry out, specialty food store that specializes in selling packaged Japanese Onigiri rice 

balls. In addition, Onigiri RVA sells packaged kimchi, cucumber, okra, radish and seaweed salads. They 
advertise as a “grab and go” specialty food store and are not a sit-down restaurant. Limited seating is 
provided for customers as they wait for their orders to be assembled. They do not have a stove on 
premises and all food items are served refrigerated. Waste generated by the business should be similar 
to previous uses of the space that included the original location of Carytown Cupcakes. Onigiri RVA will 
use the existing trash bins located on the easement at the north end of the building.   
 
Hours of operation for Onigiri RVA:  
Tuesday-Saturday 11:00AM to 7:00PM 
Sunday 11:00AM to 5:00PM 

Closed Mondays 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


